Shalom,

Where to begin? We have had such a full month of
fun! It started with a field trip to the Portsmouth
Fire Station on October 31. We wore our costumes,
met the
fire-
fighters,
saw
some of
their
tools, and
satina

fire truck.

As a tzedakah project, we are collecting donations
to help a family this Thanksgiving. Using this season
and experience, we are addressing the children’s
social-emotional learning with books about feelings
and what it means to be thankful, kind, joyous,
helpful, peaceful and a mensch.

The owner of
nearby shop
La Cascade du
Chocolat came
to the temple
to teach us
how chocolate
is prepared
from a cacao
pod. We made
ganache and
then got to
taste it. YUM!!

Tammy Roberge
Director, ELC

Laura Sher brought
many different ) (ot
pumpkins, squashes, ’
and gourds for
students to examine.
We cut open the
vegetables to see the
insides and seeds.
We all went home
with roasted pumpkin seeds. The next day, the
children made pumpkin bread with Laura to take
home and share with their
families.

We have also spent extra time
outside, enjoying the play-
ground and the lovely weather!

Questions about the ELC? Call me: 603-436-5301,
ext. 23; or send me an email, at
preschooldirector@templeisraelnh.org.

Tammy and the ELC team (Elian, Laura, Steve,

Amy, and Marge.)



